
My Favorite World #5

My Favorite World comes at a good time this week. Sometimes
the whole MFW ethos can find itself smothered by stuff. But
then you just open your eyes, and there it is. MFW.

I just spent a long weekend with extended family, an even
dozen  of  us.  A  generally  good  time  sprinkled  with  the
occasional fraughtiness, not unlike most family gatherings.
Yesterday, a long day of travel that began at 9 am and was
capped by weather-socked airports and a short train ride from
the airport to friendly local bed space. Good job Delta, you
almost got us all the way home.

This morning, up early, back on the train to the airport. J
and the kids stayed with the plane option. For reasons too
tedious  to  recount,<fn>”Gadzooks,”  cries  the  reader.  “Too
tedious for this blog? Unpossible!”</fn> I ended up driving
home from ATL. Finally arrived here cold, smelly, and tired a
mere 32 hours after departure.

Shorter: travel during the holiday season is not in any way
part of My Favorite World. Humbug!

Ah, but then I arrive safely at home and hearth, and there
reposes Maggie, the Wonder Dog of Wonderment, holding court at
fireside. This fine beast, who chose us by wandering into our
driveway 8 years ago while we lived in the uncharted swamps on
the  other  side  of  Ponchartrain,  discharges  all  hint  of
negativity with the slightest nuzzle and yawn.

Maggie is a Catahoula Leopard Cur, the state dog of Louisiana,
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and a breed that remains unrecognized by the poncey toffs at
the American Kennel Club<fn>Those blackballing bastards, too
busy sitting on their loathesome, spotty behinds squeezing
blackheads, not caring a tinkers cuss &c.</fn>. This breed is
known for its acuity as a herding and hunting dog, and is
often trained in packs of three to chase down and subdue wild
boar. That’s one of these bad mammas:

This creature will fuck. you. up.

That’s some serious anti-beast right there. I sometimes ponder
Maggie, the WDoW, and try to extrapolate her enthusiasm for
chasing squirrels into something akin to the fervor it must
take to undo a boar. To no avail. Because let’s be honest and
ruthlessly so: Maggie the WDoW is more of an area rug than
hard charging anti-beast killer, the gentlest of curs who
wants nothing more than to get under blankets or snuggle with
her favorite boy.
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These creatures will not.

And then, too, also, too…I am back home with my fabulous wife
and kids, our extra daughter, and my mom. It is pouring rain,
the fire is crackling, and there is a cold IPA waiting for me
to s(l)ink into the holiday season. With all that, what else
could this be except My. Favorite. World.

And also, too, as well…thanks to everyone who stops by to read
these  rambles.  The  traffic  has  been  much  busier  than  I
dreamed, and I appreciate the comments and likes and shares
more than I should – but given my inherent shallowness, less
than you might expect.

Merry Whatever It Is That Makes You Happy With What You Have
To Be Happy With, and a Most Favorite Worldish New Year.
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